WAIPU COVE RESERVE(S) BOARD

Friday 27th January 7.05 pm. Waipu Surf Lifesaving Club Rooms

Waipu Cove
PUBLIC FORUM:  None

PRESENT: L. Judd (Chair), A. McCulloch (Secretary), M. Scott, R. King, J. Henderson, I. McCabe
N. Buck (Minutes Sec)

APOLOGIES: None
ATTENDING: I. McCabe, B. Swann, K. & P. Baker, J. Sargent, M. Ackland, N. Strom, G. Bridger, M & L. Bell,

 J. Shanaghan.

MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 25th November 2011
Minutes of the last meeting as circulated and published
Moved: 






A. McCulloch/ J. Henderson Carried
MATTERS ARISING: None

Special General Meeting

Waipu Cove Reserve Board       7.15pm 22nd December 2011 

220 Massey Road, Waipu.

Present L Judd, M Scott, R King, J Henderson and AMcCulloch.
Apologies Nil

Agenda 

Process for appointment of new camp managers

That L Judd finalise and place advertisement on“SEEK”. L Judd/M Scott carried.

Meeting closed 8.20pm
Minutes of the special general meeting as circulated and published
Moved: 






A. McCulloch/ J. Henderson Carried
CORRESPONDENCE:

Inwards

 49 applications for Management position (at close of intake).

28 Nov

Thomson Wilson Law
Management position, re: D. Flaws email

06 Dec

N. Gunson

Gunson employment

09 Dec

C. Scullin

Request October 2011 Minutes

12 Dec

D. Trigg


Letter of resignation from Board



N. Strom

Request further information – site no’s, breakdown of salaries

15 Dec

N. Strom

Costings and evaluations (see General Business)
20 Dec

J. Draper

November Financial Report



L. McCormick

Confirmation of Insurance cover for motor vehicle

21 Dec

C. Gilmore

Systems Review (Please see below 1.)
06 Jan

J. Draper

Payment schedule

07 Jan

K. Marcinowicz

Commendation for Jan & Brian Taylor

10 Jan

S. Bogart

Notification of Civil Defence Meeting

11 Jan

Marilyn Cox

Request  minutes for the Special General Meeting 22 December
11 Jan

Fuse Circus

Request to place signs and posters

18 Jan

R. Bathurst

Commendation for Jan & Brian Taylor

21 Jan

S & P Rutherford
Commendation for Jan & Brian Taylor

23 Jan

J. Draper

December Financial Report



NRC


Navigation safety by-law review – nothing impacting the WCRB

1. Gilmore Brown Chartered Accountants were asked to audit the cash handling and see where processes and procedures could be improved. As a result of this a new till is in place. All cash is now receipted.
Outwards
01 Dec 

N. Gunson

Employment situation
07 Dec

N. Gunson

Gunson employment

10 Dec

C. Scullin

Copy of Minutes October 2011

12 Dec

D. Trigg


Accept resignation, wish the best with Registered Master 





Builders Board

16 Dec

Gilmore & Brown
Forensic Accounting – controls and procedures
19 Dec

L. McCormick

Request insurance cover

06 Jan

J. Draper

Confirmation of payment schedule
That the inwards correspondence is received and the outwards approved

Moved: 






J. Henderson/ M. Scott  Carried
REPORTS:

· Financial Report (verbal) – J. Henderson - December net income after expenses is up 11% to last year thanks to short term site fees up 22% and cabins kitchen/en suite up 80% 

Perhaps we need to build more cabins? Year to date our net surplus is up $26K to last year. Full Year ending June 2012 forecast is for a surplus of $78K,so we seem to be in good financial shape!
The Chairperson advised that the Board has been trying to get occupancy comparisons for some time, this will be part of the new management role. Until the staffing has been finalized it is hard to know what the end of year figures will be.

Moved: Report be accepted



A. McCulloch / J Henderson Carried
· Management report (attached below) – Chairperson wished to thank Jan & Brian Taylor for their very clear and concise report and this was backed by J. Henderson.

Chairperson stated that the vehicle was working well and looked good. A.McCulloch suggested that the anomalies in bookings may well be in part due to the changing of booking systems half way through the year. However we need to ensure that this doesn’t happen again. 
Chairperson wished to advise that the washing machine and dryer were not commercial grade so they would need replacing. Has been advised of a source for purchasing white ware at good prices and will request managers to start to obtain quotes. 

M. Scott wished to bring to the Boards attention the stairs in front of Rum Row. Several of the treads need replacing. Jan & Brian to be advised to do this as soon as possible.
Moved: Report be accepted 



A. McCulloch / J. Henderson Carried
· Surf Club Liaison Report(verbal) – I. McCabe stated that it had been a good Christmas, the Happy Hours were proving very popular and thanks to be given to Paul Fleming for running this. The proceeds from these were used to buy the awning which has proven very useful. The paid lifeguards are now finished, volunteers will operate in the weekends. Under 16 competition was well attended.
Rubbish – was not collected for awhile, if the camp provide the truck the Surf Club members will load it, a recycling system has been put into place Captains will be reminded to separate items.

Organisation of events - Surf Club was requested that they inform people NOT to walk over dunes during events, this to be done at the briefing. Also when departing to take care and note that the speed limit is 5 km. Camp reception also to remind people on arrival. Signage again to be looked at for those coming through the Reserve to the beach. Also looking at additional speed bumps.

Moved: Report be accepted 



 M. Scott/ R. King Carried

GENERAL BUSINESS:
· Board Appointment – to clarify process for the public – People write a letter of interest to DOC who consider the applications and make their appointments as they see fit. Chairperson noted that with only 5 at present if anyone was sick then there would be problems. It was agreed to advertise again.
· Camp Fees – finalising the camp fees for 2012/13
Information provided by Neil and Greg can not be verified and their sources for the information has not been provided.  N. Strom stated they took the prices from individual websites. 

Chair pointed out that it depends which camps you highlight as Tatapouri Camp Ground near Gisborne which is very similar to the Waipu Cove Camp Ground, the casual rates are less than ours.

A. McCulloch, at the moment we are in the right ball park. Over the next 12 months, with new managers it is a safe position to take for surety of income. The price is set for 2012. 

2013 set draft but waiting for staffing review and management situation to be finalized, there are costs involved that we can not quantify at this point.

It was agreed that the formula should be published – A. McCulloch to organize a newsletter.
· Process of appointing new managers - an advertisement was placed on SEEK 49 Applicants applied. The interest has been very good with a lot of applications and phone enquiries. The Board will try to be quick as the sooner people know where they stand then they can make plans. 
The Board will short list/ then interview – where the applicants will make a presentation, and provide a business plan.

· Management plan review - Keeping current so no need for major rewrite – in the past each time there is a review it is a major undertaking. B. Ashbridge from DOC has said that the management plan can be reviewed annually or make changes as they become necessary. If matters arise that are minor and do not change the intent then this can be done. If it involves a “change of direction”  then the public would need to be consulted.  Consult with affected parties and ask if people would like to review on website. M. Scott to place something on website. Clarification of jurisdiction for example high spring mark for management of dune line.
· Dune and beach monitoring – management of events to include planning for and protection of the dunes. Thundercats this weekend again they have not notified the Board. This also is a management job to find out events and inform them of pertinent information. The dunes North of the camp are eroding fast and at some point this will also be replanted and then fenced off until the plantings take. In the meantime it was suggested that signs be placed along the beach at intervals to remind people not to walk over dunes.  Surf School jurisdiction. Members of the public have commented on the  amount of beach at times used by the surf school. We do not want one group to limit the usage of the beach to the public. A. McCulloch and R. King to have a casual discussion with Ben to work out a way of ensuring the public do not feel excluded from the beach or water.
· Upcoming events on the reserve and local area – None to our knowledge.
· Assistant Managers, thanks for filling role over Xmas period. Chairperson would like to publicly thank Jan & Brian Taylor for filling in the role of relief managers, appreciating that it was sudden for them and that they stepped up to the mark. J. Henderson also wished to express his thanks to 
L. Judd (Chairperson), and A. McCulloch (Secretary) for their tireless efforts, they played a huge role in the smooth transition. As was noted by many campers the running of the camp was very smooth and with the Boards assistance things have been much better.
· Future Meetings - 
Feb 27th 2012 (Monday) 


                               
March 26th (Monday)




     
April 27th (Friday)

Exclusion of the public
That the public be excluded from the following part of the proceedings of this meeting on the following grounds – Agenda items: Process of appointing new managers
The general subject matter of each matter to be considered while the public is excluded, the reason for passing this resolution in relation to each matter, and the specific grounds under section 48 (1) of the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 for the passing of this resolution are as follows: General subject matter: Management applicants Reason for resolution: Protect individuals Ground(s) under s 48 (1) for passing resolution: 48 (1) (d) and 48 (2)

This resolution is made in reliance on section 48 (1) (a) of the LGOIMA 1987 and the particular interests protected by section 6 or section 7 of that Act or section 6 or section 7 or section (9) of the OIA 1982 as the case may require, which would be prejudiced by the holding of the whole or the relevant part of the proceedings of the meeting in public are as follows: 

s.7.(2) (a) protect privacy of natural persons
Moved in to committee at 7.50 p.m.

Moved: 




A McCulloch/M Scott Carried


Moved out of committee at 8.12p.m.

Moved: 




L Judd/ A. McCulloch Carried 

M. Scott wished to inform Board that with the traffic movements discussed earlier ie. 5 km speed signs, the bikes are still being ridden and the stenciled no biking signs on the footpaths would stand out more as discussed and approved last year.
Management to look into this.

MEETING CLOSED AT              8.15      p.m.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Verbal account by J. Henderson

MANAGEMENT REPORT 
 December 2011/January 2012
Cabin 8 – was completed mid December Code of Compliance has been written up by Council and we just

need to follow up with a paperwork trail to get formal compliance. This will be completed by the end of

January.

Camp Vehicle and Trailer – these were and have been a great success. The vehicle is being utilised for

cabin cleaning and banking and general trips to town. To stop cash purchases an account for petrol has

been set up at the local garage in Waipu for mower petrol and the car.

Electric Barbeque (public reserve) – completion of installation of these two barbeques was achieved

prior to Christmas and appear to be very successful; however a thought for the future – the Pohutukawa

tree may need a large prune above the hot plates to ensure safety.

Cash register – December saw us receive a new cash register to enable better monitoring of cash

handling and financial control. This combined with regular daily banking instead of the previous

monthly has seen a much improved front office system.

North Block Boiler – we have experienced a number of major breakdowns on the North Block boiler

during recent weeks; which can be directly attributed to a lack of any form of maintenance programme

in recent years. We have had to order in a new burner which will be installed at end of this month

early next. At the same time a major overhaul of the boiler will take place, including the chimney being

swept which will stop the black smoke which is sometimes emitted – this will mean that the hot water

in that block may be off for approx 1 day. There will also be a six monthly maintenance programme

established.

General Equipment – including washing machines/ driers / truck / car / ride-on mowers, showers. A

large percentage of Brian’s time on call-outs is spent on ‘band-aid’ fixing of the above equipment. From

early next month all equipment will have regular maintenance/service programmes established.

Surveillance cameras – over the coming weeks we are pricing and upgrade of the surveillance camera

system to include north end of camp and the two other ablution blocks.

Stairways - North side Rum Row and beach access at central playground area are in urgent need of

repair, we are in the process of pricing this at the moment.

Staffing – with the short notice of changeover regarding Richard & Noela leaving; we have been

extremely lucky with the temporary staff employed.

Particular mention and our personal thanks need to be made to Belinda; in the way in which she has

assisted in almost every aspect of the running of the office and reception. Her extremely pleasant

nature and presentation to campers has been commented on continuously.

General –

We have experienced a number of anomalies with casual campers bookings within the computer

system; at times resulting in our having to utilise site 220 (which has the porta-com on) and also

the area immediately next to the storage shed (site 4 – which has not be used previously). We have

also experienced several double bookings for the same sites. On the whole we have managed to

accommodate everyone – with the exception of one family who declined the one site we could offer

them.

The general feeling on the camp has been favourable and relaxed with no major incidents occurring.

Brian and I would like to take this opportunity to sincerely thank Board members, staff, Annual Site

holders and casual campers for the amazing support that we have received in this transitional period.
